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Volume 14 - No. 9
Editor: Deanne Meidell

Guild Meeting
Tuesday, January 10, 2023

9:00 am: Doors Open for Set-Up
(Note: Doors not open before 9:00)

9:30 am: Welcome & Check In
Guild Meeting: 10:00 am-12:00 pm

﻿﻿St. Andrew's By-The-Sea United Methodist Church
2001 Calle Frontera, San Clemente

Brrr! It's Cold in the Meeting Room!

Diane Brewer was happy to have
her blanket at the December
Meeting! Be sure to dress warmly
and bring a lap quilt to keep you nice and toasty.

Mary Mulcahey - Programs

January Program

Tina Curran
This month we welcome Tina Curran, who is local, but making a
pretty big splash all over the quilting world. We are definitely in for a
treat with her wonderful art quilts.

﻿Art Quilts by Tina Curran http://www.tinacurran.com
﻿Photo Credit: Sam Lane

http://www.tinacurran.com/
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My interest in making art quilts was jump-started by seeing my dear friend,
Sara, take a variety of patterned fabrics, cut them into pieces and combine
them in such an artistic way. As a life-long sewer (having experienced my
first sewing triumph with a skating skirt I made in Girl Scouts), I took to
quilting quickly. One of the great thrills with this art form is that my options
are as infinite as those of a painter working on canvas -- landscapes,
portraits, geometric patterns, abstract impressions, etc. I enjoy both the
deep American roots of traditional quilting and the unlimited possibilities
today's art quilts present.

Combining elements of both extremes is great fun, as I often use
contemporary fabrics in century-old quilt patterns.

﻿My art quilts have been on display in multiple art shows and quilt shows as
well as in national quilt magazines ("Quilters Newsletter" magazine and
"Quiltmaker") over 20 times and in three books (including Ricky Tims' "Kool
Kaleidoscopes").

﻿While I have no formal art training, I have taken some wonderful classes
over the years. However I know my greatest learning has come in the over
10,000 hours I’ve spent making more than 125 art quilts to date. And it’s
exciting to realize that there seems to be no end to this learning curve.

MEMBERS GIVING BACK
AT THE DECEMBER MEETING

WOW! Our First Ever Christmas Stocking Project
Was a HUGE SUCCESS! 

Thanks to everyone who helped, we filled over 175 Stockings with all the
goodies our members donated.
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We appreciate the generosity of the San Clemente Women's Club, and our
members who donated dollars to help us purchase Ensure and other
items. Stocking distribution:
   25 to Orangewood Foundation
   15 to the Laguna Beach Youth Shelter
   90 to Meals on Wheels (San Clemente, Dana Point & San Juan Capistrano) 
   45 to San Clemente Military Family Outreach

Our Elves had FUN making deliveries to these places, and to see how
happy and appreciative everyone was to receive our donations. 
In addition to the stockings, they all received handmade pillowcases and
boxes of extra items that didn’t fit in the stockings.

Items for the stockings were
organized by categories.

Pam Hadfield, Cathy Harris,
and Nancy Pestal
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Victoria Keegan, Juan Garcia,
Karen Wendel

Jeanette Brooks, Debbie
Myers, Nancy Pestal and
Linda Chiu organized the
event with many helpers.

Marcia Kuehl, Nancy Ota, and
Donna Cox led the group in making
and signing greeting cards that
were included in each stocking.

Elizabeth Geer provided a
wonderful musical background
and the group enjoyed singing

holiday songs.

Stockings were delivered by Jeanette Brooks, Linda Chiu,
Nancy Pestal, Sheri Hill, and Susie Russell.

Having Fun in Their Holiday Best!
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Michelle Howe

Suzette Blake Janis Toman

Claudia Redfern Monica Shafer sang
"Mele Kalikimaka" with

her ukulele.

Charlotte Runyan

Future Programs in 2023

February: Jane Haworth
March: Karen Brow-Meier

April: Laurette Crites
﻿

Workshops - Mary Arter & Monica Shafer
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﻿January Workshop
﻿At the Beach

Tina Curran

﻿Wed., January 11, 2023
9:30 AM to 3:30 PM

Gloria Dei Lutheran Church
(Dana Point)

Description: Inspired by the aerial photography
of Gray Malin, this is my interpretation of a bird’s

eye-view of a beach, decorated with colorful towels
and umbrellas. These quilts are made with regular

piecing and some partial seams, plus invisible
machine appliqué using monofilament thread.
The umbrella/towel blocks finish at 6” square,
and the finished quilt is 31” high by 39” wide. 
﻿Make the whole quilt, or just a few blocks for a

table runner. See the quilt in person at the
December guild meeting.

 Pattern: The required pattern is available from Tina’s Etsy shop. 
Click one of the following links to purchase: 

PDF Quilt Pattern Digital Pattern for at the Beach Wall - Etsy
(instant download PDF, $12.00)

Quilt Pattern Paper Pattern for at the Beach Wall Quilt - Etsy
(paper pattern mailed to you, $12.00) 

Tina will also have copies of the printed pattern available for purchase
on the day of the workshop.

Supply List: Pick up a copy of the supply list when you register.
Cost: The cost of the workshop is $25. 

Please make checks payable to Surfside Quilters Guild.

ELEVATOR AT GLORIA DEI
If you park at the lower end of the parking lot, walk through the
garden maze. On the other side, below the old sanctuary, is an
elevator. It will take you (and your fabric and sewing machine)

https://www.etsy.com/listing/455982662/pdf-quilt-pattern-digital-pattern-for-at?click_key=26e91fd9100ef965497e6d4fc283dc16c73fac46%3A455982662&click_sum=016f6e05&ref=shop_home_active_10&crt=1&sts=1
https://www.etsy.com/listing/469468705/quilt-pattern-paper-pattern-for-at-the?click_key=6d31b6e2cf1f6a6d8738a0496e2dc99f2ef985aa%3A469468705&click_sum=7dbc439e&ref=related-2&sts=1
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upstairs just outside the Bankson Hall where Workshops and
Philanthropy will be held. 

﻿To sign up for any workshop, email Mary Arter at
mearter@gmail.com, then send her a check.
Please make checks payable to Surfside Quilters Guild (no
abbreviations). For more information, contact Mary.

﻿
December Workshop Raffle Winner:
Hiroko Moriwaki

﻿Lauretta Crites Workshop
Cutting Mat Tote Bag

Wednesday, April 12, 2023
9:30 AM to 3:30 PM

Gloria Dei Lutheran Church
(Dana Point)

Description: Do you want to make traveling with your full-size mat easier? Have you ever
wished for a LARGE sturdy bag for vacationing or taking quilts to show and tell? Make taking
your tools super easy with this Lauretta Crites Designs tote bag designed to carry your
﻿18” x 24” rotary cutting mat and 6” x 24 1/2” rotary ruler with plenty of room for extra class
supplies. Starting with quilted fabric this bag goes together so quickly you should be able to
finish it in class, then throw it over your shoulder and use it to carry your supplies back
home!
 
Pattern: Lauretta will provide the pattern as a handout at the workshop—no additional
charge.
Supply List: Pick up a copy of the supply list when you register.
Cost: The cost of the workshop is $25. 
﻿Please make checks payable to Surfside Quilters Guild.

President’s Corner - Debbie Myers

mailto:46RDGarcia@gmail.com
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Debbie, working on her first quilt in
1990, with the help of Junior, her cat.

LOOKING BACK…AND FORWARD

The end of the year is a time for reflection for many people—witness the
holiday letters that you’ve received over the years with friends’ photos
and tales of their travels and family doings. 

In some years past, I sent photos of the quilts I’d finished—which amused
friends and relatives to no end I’m sure. During the past week, I made a
list of what I’ve gotten done this year: five pillows, three quilts (for me),
one for the Marine Corps’ baby shower, and two tops that I quilted and
finished for Philanthropy. That’s it…I thought it was more.

My outlook brightened however, when I learned of Hiroko’s idea for the
January 2023 Show & Tell.  It is this: bring the first quilt that you
ever made. What a far better way to look at the past and how far we’ve
all come! 

It will be a RETRO experience for some of us. And for those of you who
have just begun quilting, it will be refreshing to discover that we’ve all
traveled the same road—making mistakes and unfortunate color choices
along the way.

So, looking at the past year in the rear view mirror, 2022 was a welcome
addition to my “grand quilting adventure” which began in 1990. It was
certainly leaner than in my earliest years but better and richer for all the
quilting gadgets and wonderful fabrics that are currently available.

Best of all has been the journey and the friends that I have made along
the way. What a long, strange trip it’s been! Bring on the 2023 episode! 

Philanthropy - Linda Chiu & Nancy Pestal

Quilt Deliveries in December 
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   80 to Meals on Wheels: San Clemente, Dana Point
and San Juan Capistrano 
   14 to San Clemente Military Family Outreach
   30 to Friendship Shelter in Laguna Beach   

Pillowcases:
  We received 53 at the December meeting.
   102 to Meals on Wheels: San Clemente, Dana Point , and San Juan
Capistrano 
   25 to Orangewood Foundation
   15 to Laguna Beach Youth Shelter
   20 to San Clemente Military Family Outreach

Looking Ahead, We Need:
  Baby Quilts (about 42” square) for military baby shower in January 
  Small Lap Sized Quilts (about 45” square) for men and women in
wheelchairs at the VA Hospital in Long Beach. They prefer darker
colors, just big enough to cover their lap. 
  Pillowcases for CHOC.  

And, we always welcome you to join us on our Sew Day. 
The next Philanthropy meeting is Wednesday, Jan 18, 2023, at Gloria Dei
Lutheran Church in Dana Point. We will be preparing for the Pop-Up Shop
in February....sorting, cutting, and organizing fabric to sell. 
If you haven’t been there yet, stop by, it’s a great venue. If you need
extra lighting when you sew, it would be a good idea to bring a small
light.  

We appreciate all the support of our Guild members! We are very
fortunate to have everyone’s help! A special thanks to everyone who has
helped us make deliveries!!

This will warm your heart!

Posted Dec. 6 on the Surfside Quilt Guild
Facebook page:

﻿From: KATHRYN ALTER
Just wanted to stop by to say thank you to
the lovely creator of this quilt that was
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donated at one of the military baby showers
earlier this year. Our little one is now 6
months and her nursery is pink and green
so it was cosmic that this was the quilt we
were given. The work you all do is beautiful.

From Maggie Bell:

The 6 quilts I have had stored for several years (Bah humbug, COVID!)
were the hit of the Dana West Yacht Club party for 50 Marines last week!
Seeing the sparkles in the eyes of the winners as they hugged the quilts
was so gratifying! And more than a few told me they wished they had
won one, too, as we shared hugs when it was time for them to be bused
back to Camp Pendleton.
Special thanks to Nancy Pestal, Linda Chiu, and all the members who
shared their talents making the quilts.

Silent Auction - January Meeting
Bernina Artista

January Silent Auction: Bernina
Artista 185 sewing and embroidery
machine. Includes embroidery
attachments and case, and 5
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Embroidery Collections. Starting bid
will be $75.

Membership - Janis Toman

December
Guild Meeting

We had 71 members and two
guests join us to stuff stockings
and visit this month.
We continue to have 179
members.

﻿Door Prize Winners:
Susan Staebell, Claudia Redfern, Pat McNeil, Glenna Anderson,
﻿Carol Gobrogge, and Janis Tsuma.

BLOCK OF THE MONTH
Holly Betz & Judy Kamman
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Hospitality

Carol & Kelly

﻿Jaine Culbertson, Carol Gobrogge
and Kelly Counseller provided
wonderful, warm beverages to
accompany the snacks brought by
members.

Priscilla Hackbarth
was the winner of

the Hospitality
Door Prize.

(Right with Jaine)

Surfside PopUp Quilt Shop Sewcial

Surfside PopUp Quilt Shop Sewcial

Wednesday, February 15, 2023
9:30 AM to 12:00 noon

Gloria Dei Lutheran Church
33501 Stonehill Dr., Dana Point

Description: At this one day event, join your friends for a little bit of a
quilt shop experience. We will have fabric and notion sales by
Philanthropy and groups of members, technique demonstrations, and
light snacks. 

To Participate: Do you want to sell unwanted fabric stash, patterns you
no longer want, or excess notions? We have space for four more groups
or individuals (full table per group) to sell at the PopUp Shop. Sign up
with me at the next guild meeting.

Do you have a tip, trick, or technique you can demonstrate? We’d love to
learn from you—sign up with Mary Arter.

﻿Registration is not required to attend the Surfside PopUp Quilt Shop
Sewcial, and there is no charge to attend.



12/20/22, 6:31 PM Customize Your Email

https://em-ui.constantcontact.com/em-ui/em/page/em-ui/email#edit/activity/32fdec21-ba69-48e5-93cf-2a41a541b732 17/37

2023 Surfside Challenge

﻿Jan Hirth with Janis Toman
and Sandy Muckenthaler, project
coordinator for Hoffman Fabrics,
selecting fabrics for the 2023
Surfside Challenge.

More info next month!

Nominating Committee - Mary Arter

Surfside Needs You!

We are planning for the 2023-2024 year for our guild, and we need your help
to make it a great year. We need people to fill officer positions and lead our many
committees. All of these people are responsible to plan and execute the many
activities that the guild engages in. 
Of special note: we will hold November Fest once again in 2023 (yay!) and

will need a chairperson to lead it.

You can find descriptions of the positions on our website at:
SQG Volunteer Form Rev 1/19.pages (surfsidequiltersguild.org)

Please consider volunteering to help operate the guild in some way. Any of the
officer or committee chair positions can be shared by two people, so partner up with
a friend or get to know somebody new! All positions have written procedures that
tell you what you need to know, and you’ll get crossover training from the person
currently in the position. 
Contact Mary Arter with questions and to volunteer.

Philanthropy Parades

No Philanthropy Parade in December
Ed.Note: Because of space limitations, the Philanthropy Parades will
appear in Activity Photos on the SQG website.

https://www.surfsidequiltersguild.org/documents/forms/SQG%20Volunteer%20Form%20Rev%20119.pdf
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https://www.surfsidequiltersguild.org/activity-photos.html

Monthly Mini - Maggie Bell

﻿December
Monthly Mini Winners

Pillow: Pat McNeil
Stocking: Deb Warren

Mola panel made by Jan Hirth. Christmas Stocking made
Pillow created by Candy Crain. by Suzette Blake.

January Monthly Mini

It's WINTER!

 Is your Garden Gnome turning blue with
cold? You can enjoy this darling

Gnome inside your home if you buy the
winning ticket at the Monthly Mini table in
January. Thank you, Mary Arter, for your

donation. And "Thank You" to all our members
who buy MM tickets and help support our

wonderful guild! Even if you don't "win" the
MM, you are winners in helping SQG financially.

(And remember, it's tax deductible).

Maggie Bell

Opportunity Quilt - January Meeting

https://www.surfsidequiltersguild.org/activity-photos.html
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Quilters By The Sea 
Long Beach

"My Secret Garden"

Members from Quilters By The Sea
from Long Beach will be displaying
their 2023 Opportunity Quilt at our

January Guild Meeting.
Raffle tickets will be available

﻿to purchase.

Show & Tell - Angela Miller & Hiroko Moriwaki

The New Year means many things to many people.
Resolutions. New starts. Maybe things wrapping up.

2023!
As we go forward, let’s take a look back. For January, let’s see
your first quilts, if you dare. We know there’s a story.

Also bring your newly completed quilts. The recent workshops
have been wonderful so we always like to see those results, of
course.

﻿This should be a fun start to our New Year!
Show & Tell
Hiroko & Angela

Show and Tell
December 2022

With apologies from the substitute photographer....DM
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Mary Mulcahey
Blue Seas

Made for a friend who has been ill.

Charlotte Runyan
Year of the Sheep Pillow

Made using Nancy Ota's
pattern for my grandson,

Hunter.

Charlotte Runyan
Dresden Star

Made from Edyta Sitar's kit.
All machine pieced and quilted by me.

Mary Arter
Running Rooster Pillow

This cute rooster is from Nancy
Ota's new company. It was fun
to be a pattern tester for her.
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Mary Arter
Dresden Star Pillow

I made just one block from
Edyta Sitar's workshop and

turned it into a pillow. I hand
quilted it with wonderful

8 wt. perle cotton.

Pam Hadfield
Winter is Snow Much Fun!
This is a challenge I made for

Friendship Square Quilt Guild. The
theme was "winterland."
These are my 6 grandkids

and their dog, Lucy.

Jeanette Brooks
Wonky Christmas Trees
From Surfside Zoom Class

Sue Quinn
Nancy Ota's Workshop

I took Nancy Ota's workshop to
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try out her new pattern, "Sporty
Zodiac Animals." I completed

2 monkey surfer pillows.

Odette Osantowski
Workshop with Nancy Ota to
try out her new pattern line.
I completed "Skateborder -

Year of the Dragon."
Fun day!

Odette Osantowski
Christmas in the Country

I received this panel in a raffle basket.
I cut the panel apart and added the
red strip borders, green pinwheels

and red flying geese. I love the way
it turned out.
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Odette Osantowski
Laundry Basket

Workshop
I made a table runner.
I learned many new

techniques in her class.
Maggie Bell

I made this quilt for a friend using the
t-shirts from her son's high school

drama classes in the 1990's. I hope
to mail it by Christmas.

Maggie Bell
I recently saw a photo of a cute Christmas gift patterned wallhanging
on Facebook. Joan Provance and I each started one at Mini Maniacs.

I made it in 2 sizes.
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Jan Hirth
Edyta Sitar Workshop

I made this in the November
workshop. I made one extra
block and will quilt it myself.

Jan Hirth
SLO Sailing with Kyle
I made this quilt for my
grandson, Kyle, who is a
sophomore at Cal Poly

San Luis Obispo and is a
member of the sailing club.

Vivien Hawker quilted it.

Jan Hirth
Birds in Toyland

I made this quilt using a Becky
Goldsmith pattern. The 13 blocks

are made with wool as well as
Kaffe Fassett fabrics.

Janice Tsuma
Sailboat pattern purchased at

PopUp.
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Judy Kamman
I took Edyta Sitar's class - sew fun.

I made a table topper (right) with her fabrics and I added
fabrics I purchased in Holland in 2000. I also made a runner.

I used my Sashiko machine to quilt both.

Michelle Howe
Christmas Village

This quilt was a block of the month.
It is all pieced, even though it
looks like appliqué. I finished it

Hiroko Moriwaki
Jen's T-Shirt Quilt

 I made this quilt for my daughter,
Jennifer. I'll give it to her for her

birthday very soon.
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and quilted it during the 2020
COVID time at home.

Hiroko Moriwaki
My grandson, Morgan, was born in

the year of the rat. He loves
playing football so I changed Nancy
Ota's pattern from basketball to a

football player.

Hiroko Moriwaki
My granddaughter, Sadie, was born

in the year of the rooster. She
always wears 2 different socks and

has bright yellow shoes. Her
favorite color is purple.

﻿Hiroko Moriwaki

My husband and I are celebrating
our 50th wedding anniversary this
year. Nancy Ota surprised me with
this beautiful pillow. She stitched

our names with gold thread
for the Golden Anniversary.

Thank you, Nancy!

Let's Get to Know - Susie Russell

Let's Get to Know...
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Susan Ritschel

It was a surprise to interview Susan and
get to learn about her past achievements.
Some of you who live in San Clemente
may recognize Susan as your past Mayor
and City Council member from 1998-
2006. Though Susan originally entered
the working world in commercial real
estate, she really was drawn to politics,
wanting to serve her community. Susan
has worn many hats in the community
through the years. In addition to her City
Council and Planning Commission service,
Susan served as a member of the OC
Transportation Board, the OC Fire
Authority, and the California League of
Cities.

Susan was named San Clemente Citizen of the Year in 2008 after
successfully chairing the fundraising campaign for the new Senior
Center.
When circumstances called her to take care of her father at the
end of his life, she realized that nurses who were caring and
skilled played a big part in the comfort, safety and dignity of a
patient and their family. It was after his death that she moved
from politics to studying to be an RN at Concordia University. This
career path had an unknown (at the time) blessing because later
she was able to care for her brother in the last weeks of his life. 

When her boys were young, she took some time off and began
quilting. She made baby quilts for her two sons which led her into
the quilting world. Like many of us she learned to sew as a child
from her mother. Many years later when her mom was living at
the San Clemente Villas, they were both doing some sewing in one
of the common areas. Our dear Margo Grube (deceased) who also
lived there at the time noticed Susan and her quilting skills and
was the one to introduce Susan to our guild!

Susan continues to quilt, enjoying piecing and some machine
appliqué using bright and bold colors. If she isn’t nursing, sewing
or spending time with her family, Susan has time for a pickleball
game or two, or enjoying a good book.
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Look for Susan at our next meeting. She will delight you!

Sunshine & Shadows - Mary Harrigan

To all of us staying well, keep up the good work and
continue to stay away from any flu, Covid, or cold
germs that try to invade our space.
Unfortunately, debilitating cancer isn’t as easy to
combat! So please keep positive vibes and prayers
flowing to member, Kathryn Firman, and to my

daughter, Stephanie Harrigan, both of whom are struggling through their
chemo routines. Any of us who have been there or have accompanied
family and friends through this minefield know what a struggle it can be.
Best wishes for speedy recoveries and only positive outcomes for both
ladies.

President's Quilt - Mary Arter

President’s Quilt for Debbie Myers
Let’s show Debbie some love and thank her for her year as
Surfside President by making an awesome quilt with the theme
Fourth of July At the Beach! Make a quilt block that will remind
her of this holiday on the sand and in the water. Your block can
be pieced, appliqued, embroidered, colored, dyed—whatever
you like. 

Colors: Use a patriotic red/white/blue color palette or a bright color palette—Debbie loves
bright colors. Use any background color that works with your color palette.
Block Ideas:
1--Fussy cut a design from a beach- or patriotic-themed fabric and appliqué to your
background.
2—Make a pieced star block
3—Create an applique design
4—Embroider a design by machine or by hand
5—Make a pieced T-shirt block* using patriotic or beach fabrics
6—Or whatever else you can think of—be creative!!
*T-shirt block pattern & instructions may be found on the Surfside Quilters Guild website:
https://www.surfsidequiltersguild.org/presidents-quilt.html

http://www.surfsidequiltersguild.org/presidents-quilt.html
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You can add 3-D embellishments as long as they are within the 5” X 5” space and are sewn
on securely. Keep in mind that everything will be quilted after assembly.
Block Size: Please make your block approximately 6” X 6” square, but keep your design
within a 5” X 5” square area. The assembly team will trim the blocks to 5-1/2” square—we
don’t want to cut off any of your work!
Signature: Please remember to sign your name to your block, within the 5” X 5” space. I
will have pens available at guild meetings for your use.
Schedule: I will collect blocks at the January, February, and March guild meetings. The
final day to turn in your block is March 14—no exceptions, to allow the assembly
committee time to do their work.

PHD - "Projects Happily Done"

PHD, "Projects Happily Done," is an open friendship group meeting the 4th
Friday of the month, January thru October each year. We share our projects,
ideas and questions. Bring your list of 9 projects and you'll be encouraged,
supported, and enticed into finishing one project a month. Call Sheri Hill for
more information.

Bus Trip - Elizabeth Geer & Deanna Garcia

BUS TRIP TO ROAD TO CA
JANUARY 20, 2023

The Road to California bus trip is January 20, 2023.
There are approximately 10 seats left and a waiting

list will be kept after the bus is full. The meeting
place is the parking lot of Floor and Décor.

﻿Tickets are $50. There will be games and prizes
and even a new song for the trip.

HAPPY JANUARY BIRTHDAY!
Jaine Culbertson - 8
Jan Harmon - 9
Robin Free - 11
Claire Bell - 17
Kathryn Firman - 18
Cathy Harris - 19
Sherri Peltier - 22
Joy Statler- 22
Arline Stroup - 28
Cynthia Morrisey - 31
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OUT AND ABOUT IN THE QUILTING WORLD

Road to California Quilt Show

 SURFSIDERS ARE GOING TO
ROAD TO CALIFORNIA 2023

(SEE ARTICLE ABOVE)

﻿SPECIAL EXHIBIT -
THE HOFFMAN CHALLENGE

2021-22
Each year, Hoffman California

Fabrics selects fabrics to challenge
quilters from all over the world. 
﻿The theme for the 2021-2022

challenge was “Into the Meadows.” 

Road to CA is one of the only shows in the U.S. to feature the ENTIRE
Hoffman Challenge including quilts, wearables and accessories.

Beach Cities Quilters Guild
Appliqué Technique Class

Feb. 10, 10 am - 4 pm

Beach Cities Quilters Guild is
offering a one-day Applique

Technique Class with Dawn Heese
on Friday, February 10th at the

Norman Murray Community Center,
24932 Veterans Way, Mission Viejo.

This workshop is only $30
for all participants.

Click here to register

Valley Quilters Guild - Quilt Show

February 10 & 11, 2023 10 am to 4 pm
Valley Wide Recreation Center

901 W. Esplanade St.
San Jacinto, CA

https://www.beachcitiesquilters.org/module/class/472802/friday-class---dawn-hess---love-notes-skill-class
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The Valley Quilters Guild is sponsoring this
show for the pleasure of quilters and quilt lovers all over Southern

California. We invite you to enter your quilt in our show.
ALL ENTRY FORMS must be received by December 1, 2022.  

For More Information: www.valleyquilters.org

From Canyon Quilters
Of San Diego
Feb. 18 & 19

The Esterita Austin workshop,
"Animal Portraits" sponsored
by Canyon Quilters is now

open for registration to non-
members.

This is a 2-day workshop at Rosies on Saturday and Sunday,
February 18 and 19, 2023, from 9 am to 3 pm. 

The fee is $130 (standard rate of $110 + $20 kit fee). There
are a few spots available.

For more information and to register:
https://www.canyonquilters.com/speakers-workshops-

events/#event-feb

Handi Quilter Sweet Sixteen
Quilting Machine

For Sale $3,999 or best offer
This machine is brand new, still in the original
box. It was bought at Road to California five years
ago and has sat in a storage unit since then. It
has never been used.
Give yourself the Christmas present you've always
wanted for an amazing price!
Please text Judy Hager-Schmid at 310-344-
2871, if you are interested.

Treasurer's Report - Jeanette Brooks

http://www.valleyquilters.org/
https://www.canyonquilters.com/speakers-workshops-events/#event-feb


12/20/22, 6:31 PM Customize Your Email

https://em-ui.constantcontact.com/em-ui/em/page/em-ui/email#edit/activity/32fdec21-ba69-48e5-93cf-2a41a541b732 32/37



12/20/22, 6:31 PM Customize Your Email

https://em-ui.constantcontact.com/em-ui/em/page/em-ui/email#edit/activity/32fdec21-ba69-48e5-93cf-2a41a541b732 33/37

﻿2022-2023 Guild Officers and Committees

EXECUTIVE BOARD:
President - Debbie Myers
1st VP Programs - Mary Mulcahey
2nd VP Membership - Janis Toman
3rd VP Facilities - Charlotte Runyan
Secretary - Vivien Hawker
Treasurer - Jeanette Brooks
Parliamentarian - Mary Arter

STANDING COMMITTEES:
Block of the Month - Judy Kamman, Holly Betz
Hospitality - Jaine Culbertson, Carol Gobrogge, Kelly Counseller
Monthly Mini - Maggie Bell
Newsletter Editor - Deanne Meidell
Newsletter Proofing - Sharon Whelan
November Fest
Philanthropy - Linda Chiu, Nancy Pestal
Publicity/Sponsors - Sharon Whelan
SCCQG Representative - Joann Bishop
Show & Tell - Angela Miller, Hiroko Moriwaki
Sunshine & Shadows - Mary Harrigan
Volunteer Coordinator - Pam Hadfield
Welcoming/Friendship - Mary Harrigan
Workshops - Mary Arter

SPECIAL COMMITTEES:
Bus Trips - Elizabeth Geer, Deanna Garcia
Compliance Officer -
IT Maintenance - Sandy Scott
Let’s Get to Know - Susie Russell
Magazine Recycling - Laura Miller
Photography - Del Thomas
Retreat - Michelle Howe
Web Mailing - Michelle Howe

The Surfside Quilters Guild, a 501(c)(3) corporation was established March 2009 to promote quilting and fiber arts in

the South Orange County area. The Guild offers the opportunity to share experiences with other quilters in an

atmosphere of fellowship as well as to enhance the knowledge and skills of its membership. Newsletters are

distributed via the internet. Meetings are the second Tuesday of the Month. Dues are $40 annually for the

membership year from May 1st through April 30th. Guests are always welcome for a donation of $5. Membership and

Volunteer forms are available on our website.

Publicity and Sponsors - Sharon Whelan
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﻿Find current information
about Guild activities on
Facebook and The Patch.

Thank you
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Support Surfside Quilters Guild by using the
﻿link below to shop Amazon:

Shop Amazon

http://smile.amazon.com/
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Meeting location: St. Andrew's by the Sea UMC, 2001 Calle Frontera,
San Clemente. Map above.
Exit I-5 at Pico, go north, turn left on Calle Frontera, travel up the hill,
turn left at the first driveway to reach the church parking lot. Meeting is
in the building labeled "Office" at the back of the lot.

Surfside Quilters Guild

Guild meetings are held the second Tuesday of each month.
For more information visit our website.

http://www.surfsidequiltersguild.org

Surfside Quilters Guild | PO Box 3295, San Clemente, CA 92674
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